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July 30, 2019 

 
               File No. 190810 
 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On July 23, 2019, Supervisor Peskin submitted the proposed legislation: 
 

File No.  190810 
 
Ordinance amending the Administrative Code and Public Works Code to 
require that any resolution approving a jurisdictional transfer of real 
property (a transfer of the authority over City-owned real property between 
City departments) be recorded in the Office of the Recorder together with a 
legal description and map of the real property; to require that any petition 
to the Board of Supervisors for a street vacation include a legal description 
and County Surveyor-approved map, and that the Clerk of the Board record 
in the Office of the Recorder a copy of the adopted Ordinance together with 
the legal description and map; and affirming the Planning Department’s 
determination under the California Environmental Quality Act. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

          
 
 By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 

jnavarre
Typewritten Text
Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not result in a direct or indirect physical change in the environment.
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